
Regular Meeting of the Oliver Township Board March 7, 2017 

Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

Meeting called to order by Supervisor Larry Krohn. 

Members present: Larry Krohn, Jeanette Renn, Tom Ziel, Kevin McKenzie, absent Robert Krohn. 

It was moved by Tom Ziel, Supported by Jeanette Renn that we approve the agenda, motion carried. 

It was moved by Jeanette Renn, supported by Tom Ziel that the Feb 7, 2017 consent agenda(minutes) be approved, motion carried. 

Treasurers; report was given approximately $818,358.00 on hand in the general fund. Clerk has received a check for $70,226.62 for  
the Personal Property taxes for the township. 

Fire Chief reported 6 firemen went to Alabama to look at a used fire truck, they looked at a 2011 rescue truck, fire chief signed a 
sales agreement to hold the truck that has 7900 miles on it and approx 800 hours.  Supervisor reported that the Board will do a 
little more checking within the next couple of days before making a decision on purchasing this truck. Chief reported that the 
pumper truck has a leaking air boot and has been repaired this week at Osentoski’s. Chief  Seley reported they have an agreement 
with Towers to supply water in case of emergency. Chief reported on Feb 22. one vehicle P.I. accident on Stein rd. the person had 
no insurance. 

No Site permits. 

Discussion on the hall walkin doors, no new infor at this time. 

Who is going to the convention, Larry for sure, maybe Tom , Kevin and Robert & Carolyn. 

No report from ITC or any wind company, will attend next months meeting. 

Public comments: Randy Haley thanked the Township for helping fund the York ST Project, Margo Barry spoke on the turbine survey 
she thinks the survey was misleading by not including the Villages survey, done at a later date. Question was asked why the ITC lines 
are going where they are going. Sally Kain thinks we have enough. Adam Herford supports wind turbines, examples trucks are not 
bringing out mud onto the roads, turbine drives are very useful in farming practices, wind companies need to be held more 
accountable. Margo Barry ask if anyone has heard from Exelon about shadow flicker issues, Tom Ziel will make a phone call. 



Supervisor  discussed the road commission estimates for 2017,  average road will cost approx $150,000.00 per mile, also the Board 
will meet with the road commission, On  March 22, 2-17 at 9:00 am. 

It was move by Tom Ziel, supported by Kevin McKenzie that the township sign the ambulance  contract with the village, price $5.00 
per person equals $7415.00, motion carried. 

Brion Dickens planning Commission chairman reviewed various zoning changes the board is making, also read the comments from 
the County planning commission from Jeff Smith. 

Commissioner, Steve Vaughn reported the State of Michigan will not be releasing any property out of the P.A.116 agreement for 
solar farms, not ag related. No recorded solar leases in Huron County at this time. 

No assessor report, Board of Review will be meeting next Monday and Tuesday 13th &  14th. 

The budget hearing is set for March 28th at 7:00 pm. 

It was moved by Tom Ziel, supported by Kevin McKenzie that we approve the following bills including the final Road Commission bill 
for the fiscal year, motion carried. 

9609 Kevin McKenzie                   125.00  9622 Adam Herford                            420.87 
9610 Tom Ziel                   125.00  9623 Sid Hurlburt                            325.00 
9611 Larry Krohn                1,609.00  9624 Gary Sweeney                              65.00 
9612 Robert Korhn                1,949.00  9625 Spicer Group                            491.91 
9613 Jeanette Renn                2,340.00  9626 Brindlee Mountain                         296,000.00 
9614 Jim Seley                   325.00  3/3 DTE                             146.85 
9615 Tony Rutkowski                1,492.00  3/10 Consumer                             254.97 
9616 Huron County Treas (Drain                 11,064.23  3/16 DTE                               37.80 
9617 Huron Cty Rd Commission               78,580.63  3/27 Frontier                               62.71 
9618 Thumb office Supply                      35.64     
9619 Jean Natzel Design                    131.25     
9620 LeVillage Market                      45.44     
9621 Robert Ross                    360.75                                    
I t was moved by  Jeanette Renn, supported by Tom Ziel that the meeting be adjourned, motion carried. 

 



 

 

 


